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Grey County Building Task Force – Administration Building
July 5, 2016, 12:50 p.m.
The Grey County Administration Building Task Force met on the above date at the County Administration Building with the following members in attendance:
Present:	Chair Dwight Burley; Councillors Pringle, Hicks, Greenfield; and Warden Alan Barfoot
Staff
Present:	CAO Kim Wingrove; Directors Anne Marie Shaw, Kevin Weppler; staff member Penny Colton – Recording Secretary
Call to Order
Chair Burley called the meeting to order at 12:50 p.m.
Additional Tendered Items for Administration Building
A decision is required regarding whether to proceed with additional project items that the contractor was asked to provide separate pricing on and, how best to pay for these if some or all are proceeding.  Mrs. Wingrove reviewed the budget for the Administration Building project.  There are funds included in the project budget for additional site works ($250,000) and project contingencies ($600,000) as well as funding for deferred maintenance items in the Grey County budget and/or reserves ($269,000).  Site works are estimated to come in under budget at $40,000.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]As requested in the tender, Devlan quoted $600,000 to complete new base and asphalt for the existing parking area ($180,000), repainting and carpet replacement in the existing building ($170,000) and new mechanicals/HVAC ($250,000).
As the current HVAC system is at the end of life and the ceilings will be opened up to install the sprinkler system, it is reasonable to proceed with the installation of a new system at this time.  Mr. Weppler will bring a report to Corporate Services advising that the quoted price of $250,000 for the HVAC system be funded from a combination of the remaining site works budget ($210,000), the $46,000 currently in the 2016 budget for HVAC repairs ($26,000) and Humidifiers ($20,000).
Direction was also given to staff to request clarification on the remaining additional items including carpet pricing and painting.  Devlin will also provide work schedules for the three phases of construction.
A standing meeting of the Task Force will be established prior to each council meeting to provide opportunity for updates and review of information.
Meeting adjourned 1:13 p.m.	
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